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CHURCHES TOGETHER

IN SWINTON AND PENDLEBURY

MINUTES  of the Annual General Meeting of Churches Together in Swinton and Pendlebury on Thursday 5 May 2011 at Manchester Road Methodist Church.
An asterisk indicates a supporting paper and references to the last minutes are in brackets.
Present
St Peter's
Jeremy Sheehy

Holy Rood
Chich Hewitt and Allan Roberts

St Anne & St Thomas
Lilian Jackson

Worsley Road Methodists
Jeff Walker (also Manchester Rd), John Nunn and Eileen Rigby

Manchester Road 
Jeff Walker (also Worsley Road)
St Charles'
Paul Smith, Pat Barratt, Jenny Bond and Richard Yates

St Mark's & St Mary's
Dorrie Crier and Bob Daly

Salvation Army
Christine Kennedy

Chich Hewitt opened the meeting with prayer.

1. Welcome, introductions and apologies
Chich Hewitt welcomed Richard Yates as the new representative from St Charles and it was noted with pleasure that the URC Elders will discuss representation at their next meeting later this week.
2. Apologies and membership
a. Apologies

St Peter's: Brian Weston; St Anne & St Thomas: John Baxendale and Anne Keighley; Manchester Road Methodists: Shelagh Hollington; Worsley Road URC.
b. Membership
The attendance sheet indicated that John Livesly has now left St Peter's so is no longer a member of the Forum.

3. Minutes of the Tuesday 18 January 2011 meeting
It was noted that two versions were in existence, the correct one had corrected the year of the meeting to 2011. It was also noted that Bob's surname is Daly.

Subject to these amendments, the minutes were accepted as a correct record.

4. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
5. Treasurer’s report* (6) (Shelagh)
In Shelagh Hollington's absence, it was noted that the following 2011 subscriptions were outstanding.
i. All Saints (£90)

ii. Manchester Road Methodists (£30)

iii. St Augustine's (£90)

iv. St Charles' (£30)

v. 
St Peter's (£90)

vi. URC (£60)

vii. Worsley Road Methodists (£30)
(Payment should be by cheque, made payable to Churches Together in Swinton and Pendlebury, and should be brought to the meeting or sent to: Miss Shelagh Hollington, 18 Torrington Road, Pendlebury, Swinton M27 5ES.)
Jeremy Sheehy apologised for the non-payment by All Saints, St Peter's and St Augustine's, saying that this had arisen due to confusion about who was to arrange payment. He pointed out, however, that they were all one parish and suggested that they should be considered to be one Member Church rather than three.

In the ensuing discussion it was noted that this also applied to St Mark's and St Mary's and to St Thomas' and St Anne's. Various suggestions were made about how to amend the subscription level to retain an adequate income for CTS&P without bearing too heavily either on Member Churches with a small attendance or on Member Churches with a very large attendance. It was noted that membership was not a possible criteria as this was understood very differently by Member Churches and it was also noted that the income of Member Churches was not necessarily proportionate to attendance.

It was also suggested that it would be helpful if, at the AGM, the accounts were presented as an income and expenditure sheet for the year with a projected budget to make it clearer how much money was needed to fund our activities. It was noted that new projects, like leaflets, were an additional expenditure.
It was agreed that:

a. As the treasurer's report for previous years had been accepted by the Forum, it was agreed that no change should be made to the figures for previous years and Member Churches agreed to pay the sums outstanding. However, the fees for 2011 would be decided at the next meeting.

b. Member Churches would e-mail Chich Hewitt and Shelagh Hollington with their attendance figures to enable them to bring a sliding-scale proposal to the next meeting for subscriptions for 2011 onwards.
It was noted that this would impact on the subscription we paid to Greater Manchester Churches Together as that was done per Member Church.

6. CTS&P website (9)
http://www.churchestogetherinswintonandpendlebury.yolasite.com/
John Nunn reported that our site was now independent of the Worsley Road website, which made access by members possible.  There was now a separate page for each church and he suggested that it should include at least the following information:

The name and address of the church, the name and contact details of the minister/priest, the age profile of the congregation, the church's range of activities – religious and social (not full details – people could refer to other pages for that if they are interested enough to pursue), an indication of worship styles (eg traditional, modern, lively etc), the range of facilities available. Details of youth activities should indicate if they are open access or 'for the youth of the church' (eg confirmation classes).

John Nunn had also created a separate page for youth activities and suggested that open access activities should also be listed there.
It was noted that people should not edit pages apart from their own, that we would have to pay for a facility which restricted some pages to a limited number of people and that Forum minutes could go on the website. It was agreed to hold open the possibility that we might wish to keep part of the minutes confidential.

It was agreed that each Member Church would nominate a web-editor (who need not be a member of the Forum) to edit their church's page and John Nunn would continue as overall webmaster. Jenny Bond should be told who the web-editor is so that this information could be added to the database.
Chich Hewitt thanked John for all the work he had done on the website.
7. Women's World Day of Prayer (8)
Website is here. In Shelagh Hollington's absence, it was noted that although attendance seemed to be down, this impression was probably due to the size of the church. The general consensus was that it had gone very well.
8. Advent Prayer Station display material (10)
Eileen Rigby, John Nunn and Jeremy Sheehy would meet and bring proposals to the next meeting.  It was noted that suggestions which had been made were included in the minutes of the last meeting as a footnote.
9. Easter programme*(12)
In the reflection on the Easter programme, there was general agreement that both the Good Friday and the Easter services had gone very well. In particular, it was noted that the value of the Easter morning service was our own witness to each other as it consisted of people of strong faith from each congregation. The Forum thanked John Nunn for ensuring it had happened this year as the normal group had not been able to meet.

There was a brief discussion about ways of sharing the task of creating the services and two suggestions emerged, either that Member Churches should take it in turns, or that each year the planning should be done by two Member Churches together, with one changing each year to ensure both continuity and new ideas. It was agreed that this would be considered at a future meeting.

In the meantime, John Nunn agreed to draw up a memo detailing what needed to happen to ensure the services went ahead, who usually did it and who provided or stored the equipment used.

The Forum also thanked Christine Kennedy and John Nunn for doing the poster. It was noted that the little cards had not happened as Shelagh's new computer had not been co-operative.

There was a brief discussion about the leaflet which some members had taken to some of the shops in the precinct. It was agreed to plan this better next year, perhaps creating the leaflet sooner to include Palm Sunday and Maundy Thursday services as well. Dorrie Crier agreed to write to the library to ask if they would be willing to display a leaflet. (It was noted that they didn't for individual churches but we hoped they might for a joint leaflet.)
10. CTS&P leaflet (10 and 13)
It was agreed that this was a good idea, but the Forum was cautious about incurring expenditure on professional printing without being sure where these leaflets might be used.

It was therefore agreed that: 
a. Lilian Jackson would explore her contacts in the Council to discover what the policy is on holding leaflets like this at libraries etc.

b. Jenny Bond would create a rough outline of a leaflet using information which is already on our website. It was noted that if space allowed, it would be good to include information of churches which are not members of CTS&P.
c. Paul Smith agreed to draw up a list of hotels and other places which might be willing to take leaflets.

11. Outreach (13)
There was a discussion about what this item is for and it was noted that the leaflets we have been producing are real outreach. Jeremy Sheehy noted that if our leaflets were in the library etc, we would probably find other ways of moving forward on joint outreach.

There was a discussion about Christian Aid week and the opportunities it might present. It was noted that door-to-door collections had become more difficult but that perhaps it might be possible to have a collection in the precinct or in Morrison's with buckets etc. Advice would need to be taken from Christian Aid about this first. It was noted that we were too late for this year but that this should be considered as a possibility for 2012. It was also noted that this would be another opportunity to distribute leaflets.
12. Ministers' meeting
Chich Hewitt noted that the last one was a bit thin on attendance as people were busy. He suggested they persevere.
13. Review of Greater Manchester Churches Together
Jenny Bond commended to the attention of members the e-mail she had circulated about this on 2 May. Several members indicated that they had already completed the survey (thank you!) and they were encouraged to distribute the link as widely as possible. It was noted that the deadline was 14 May.
14. Any other business
a. In reply to a question from Chich Hewitt, it was noted that Officers served a two year period. There was a brief discussion about the constitution and its whereabouts. John Nunn agreed to pass a copy to Eileen Rigby who volunteered to type it up so that we have an electronic version. Paul Smith suggested this would enable us to review the constitution to ensure it reflects current practice. It was agreed to consider this at the next meeting.
b. Chich Hewitt noted that Holy Rood was hosting the Moorside ecumenical service  at 6.30 pm on 15 May where the URC were due to preach. He said he would contact the URC elders before their meeting to see if a preacher was available. However, to reflect Holy Rood's centenary celebrations he was thinking of including in the service ecumenical hymns from the last hundred years, so it would not matter if a preacher was not available. It was noted that St Charles were doing the prayers and that although this was a Moorside event, all were welcome.

c. Paul Smith noted that we should take the opportunity to celebrate each other's significant moments. Chich Hewitt welcomed all to Holy Rood's centenary celebrations and, in particular, to evensong on 11 August which was the date Holy Rood had been established as a separate parish.
d. Paul Smith reported on the success of the Lenten school of prayer at St Charles which had been attended by quite a few people from other churches. Forum members congratulated him on the quality of the sessions which had been well appreciated.

15. Future meetings
a. Wednesday 21 September 2011 at 7.45 pm. Offers of hospitality should be e‑mailed to Chich Hewitt who would finalise a venue. It was noted that the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity should be planned at that meeting. Lilian Jackson apologised in advance for her absence.
b. Tuesday 31 January 2012 at 7.45 pm possibly at Worsley Road Methodist Church – to be confirmed.
16. Prayer leader for the next meeting
John Nunn. If the meeting clashed with his holiday, Chich Hewitt agreed to find someone.
17. Closing Prayer 
Chich Hewitt closed the meeting with prayer.






� I've written the minutes not quite using the terminology we used at the meeting, ie I am using 'Member Church' as that seems to me to be what we were saying. However, this also then impacts on the number of representatives on the Forum. Perhaps Chich and Shelagh could give this some attention when they draw up their proposal? This coincides nicely with the decision to review the constitution, ie we can decide what we want to do and then alter the constitution, eg if we want, we could make subs per Member Church and representatives per congregation. Jenny.


� NB that a rota of the services was tabled at the 18 January 2011 meeting.





